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TO:

Honorable Mayor and Commissioners
FROM:

Robert Baldwin, City Manager

BY:

Mark Bates, Finance Director
DATE:

November 26, 2013

SUBJECT:
Retiree Health Care Costs – Transfer of funds from OPEB Trust Account

In 2009, the City established an investment Trust to fund and pay for costs of retiree health care benefits.  The City refers to this as the “OPEB Trust Fund” (Other Post Employment Benefits).  During the past five years, the City has annually placed funds into this Trust and these funds have been invested generating healthy annual investment returns adding further to the Trust’s accumulated balance.  At September 30, 2013 the OPEB Trust has an available accumulated balance of $6,929,822 after earning $579.200 during the past 12 months.

The Finance Department monitors the growing costs being expended by the City for costs of retiree health care, This has led Finance Department management to recommend Commission consideration and approval to fund a portion of annual retiree health care costs using available funds in the OPEB Trust investment account.  
The attached resolution provides for transfer of $400,000.00 from available OPEB Trust investment balances to be used exclusively toward payment of City retiree health costs incurred for the fiscal year ending 9/30/13.  This transfer represents roughly half of the total retiree health care costs paid during this past fiscal year.
The Administration recommends Commission approval of the attached Resolution.
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